
TOWN OF PALM BEACH 
Information for Town Council Meeting on: January 14, 2025 
 
TO:  Mayor and Town Council 

VIA:  Kirk W. Blouin, Town Manager 

FROM:  H. Paul Brazil, P.E., Director of Public Works 

RE:  Authorization for Florida Power and Light (FPL) – Use of Right-of-Way During Season 

for 1247 South Ocean Boulevard 

 

DATE:  January 2, 2025 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 
 

Town staff recommends that Town Council approve the request from Florida Power and Light (FPL) for 

the use of South Ocean Boulevard for night time lane closure during season.   

 

GENERAL INFORMATION 
 

FPL has been requested to install undergrounding equipment to a new residence at 1247 South Ocean 

Boulevard. FPL has indicated that completing this work is critical to continue construction at the new 

residence. The request includes performing this work at night between the times of 7:00pm and 7:00am. 

The request is for one (1) lane closure for three (3) nights, January 15th - January 17th. Flaggers will maintain 

traffic. 

 

The work is being performed for FPL by the same contractor that performs undergrounding work for the 

Town. Staff has worked with FPL to minimize the impact of this work and recommends approval of the 

night time work. 

 

FUNDING/FISCAL IMPACT 
 

There is no funding/fiscal impact related to this item. 

 

 

 
Attachment 
 
cc: Jason Debrincat, P.E., Assistant Director 

Patricia Strayer, P.E., Town Engineer 

 Nicholas Caristo, Police Chief 

 Sean Baker, Fire Rescue Chief 
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